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April 18, 2019

Eric Babson

babson@math.ucdavis.edu

1094 Cragmont Avenue

Berkeley CA, 94708

Dear Mr President:

I am concerned about the Justice Department. Today the world saw a

redacted version of the Mueller report which details some of the extensive

collusion involved in the theft of our presidency and numerous attempts

to cover them up. Throughout this process General Barr has given every

impression of acting as your lawyer rather than that of the nation. His

fawning summary and unusual commentary today together with a history

of missummarizing reports and advocating remarkably broad deference to

presidential whim leave a strong impression that his redaction is in fact

hiding something with President Nixon’s 18.5 minutes coming directly to

mind. In his short tenure General Barr has also managed to show his lack

of independence with a willingness to sign on to your illegal and immoral

vendetta against asylum seekers with a ruling allowing indefinite detention.

The man is not fit for office.

Please assure me that you will fire General Barr.

I am very proud to be a US resident and a large part of that derives

from the rule of law.

Sincerely,

Eric Babson


